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To:  Dustin Anderson – Town Manager 
 
From:  Stephen Gunty – Director of Public Works 
 
Meeting: July 19, 2021 
 
Re: Broadmoor Avenue Emergency Paving 
 

 

Background:  On the early evening of June 17 there were two major watermain breaks that 

occurred back-to-back on Broadmoor Avenue between Harrison and Van Buren.  The first one 

occurred at the Harrison corner (8103 Harrison) on Broadmoor Avenue and upon shutting off the 

valve to stop water flow there another watermain break occurred at the Van Buren corner (8103 

Van Buren) on Broadmoor Avenue.   

Methodology:  Broadmoor Avenue suffered extensive damage from the underground flow of 

water that caused extreme buckling spanning both travel lanes from curb to curb, in addition to 

other ancillary concrete curb and driveway damage that occurred.  A large section of roadway 

measuring 30 ft across by 100 ft long required immediate replacement as it was barely passable 

and caused traffic to backup in all directions in order to safely traverse it. 

Attached is a memo from SEH dated June 7 explaining the extent of damage and necessity to 

accomplish this repair immediately in order to prevent further roadway damage.  In effect, this 

was an emergency situation exacerbated by the extreme buckling that created a huge safety risk 

to all the busy traffic on this street, which compelled that a decision be made to complete this 

roadway restoration posthaste without delay.  Pavement restoration quotes were solicited (also 

attached) and based on the advice of SEH, the Town Manager proceeded to authorize low bidder 

Milestone Contractors North on July 8 to begin work immediately.  

Recommendation: By motion and voice vote, approve the paving proposal from Milestone 

Contractors North in the amount of $21,785.  The paving project will be funded through the Street 

Resurfacing Fund #258-91501-64972. 

 

 


